
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
970-453-2561 

fax 970-453-3535 
 

208 East Lincoln Avenue 
Post Office Box 68 

Breckenridge, Colorado  80424 
 
 
November 13, 2014 

 

Jim Pokrandt          

Colorado Basin Roundtable - Chairperson 

Colorado River Water Conservation District 

PO Box 1120 

Glenwood Springs, CO 81602 
 
Dear Mr. Pokrandt, 
 
Enclosed please find Summit County Government’s application for a Colorado Water 
Conservation Board (CWCB) Water Supply Reserve Account Grant (WSRA). Summit County, 
Town of Breckenridge, U.S. Forest Service, Blue River Watershed Group (BRWG), Trout 
Unlimited, and numerous other partners are seeking necessary funding to restore aquatic habitat, 
wetlands, and riparian areas along sections of the Swan River that were historically dredge 
mined.  This project has been a priority goal of these diverse stakeholders for over a decade that 
needs WSRA support to be realized.  
 
This large-scale restoration project represents a strong collaborative effort between multiple 
local, state, and federal land management agencies, private landowners, and non-profit 
organizations.  The primary project goal is to restore the ecological integrity of the watershed by 
reconnecting approximately 19 miles of stream and riparian habitat that are currently segregated 
by the dredge spoils that dominate the valley floor.  Restoring natural functions to this stream 
will create connected habitat for a meta-population of Colorado River cutthroat trout, which has 
both statewide and national significance. 
 
CWCB’s previous support for the Swan River Restoration Project has been instrumental in 
facilitating project planning and design. Most recently, a WSRA grant awarded to BRWG 
supported the successful completion of schematic level planning, phasing and designs for the 2.9 
mile project corridor. This current grant request will fund construction to restore ecological 
functions, fishing and other recreational opportunities, and visual quality of approximately 3,500 
feet (0.7 miles) of the Swan River on land jointly owned by Summit County and Breckenridge. 
 
On behalf Summit County and all of our project partners, the Board of County Commissioners 
enthusiastically request that the WSRA program fund this grant application and support 
implementation of the Swan River restoration design that CWCB was so integral in developing. 
The strong collaborative efforts among the partners have provided this project with unique 
momentum and positive direction. Construction of this first project phase is critical to restoration 
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